Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: May 26, 2015, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: Renaissance Senior Center, 3800 South Econlockhatchee Trail, Orlando, FL 32829
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is conducting a public hearing to give the public the opportunity to make comments about the Resurfacing Design Project on State Road (SR) 552 (Curry Ford Road) from east of SR 436 to SR 551 (Goldenrod Road). The resurfacing project will rehabilitate the existing pavement, correct deficient curb ramps, alter median openings/locations, add a drainage structure, and provide signing/pavement markings.
The public hearing begins as an open house at 5:30 p.m., with a formal presentation at 6:00 p.m. The public hearing provides an opportunity to comment on the resurfacing project, as well as to review the project’s supporting information and draft design documents. FDOT representatives will be available during the public hearing to answer questions. Written comments from all interested parties will be accepted by the department at the public hearing and for a period of ten (10) days after the public hearing. Comments should be addressed Mr. Jerald Marks, Project Manager, 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, MS 2-254, DeLand, Florida, 32720. All comments, written and oral, will become part of the project’s public record. All comments, written or oral, received prior to June 5, 2015, will become part of the public hearing record.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Jerald Marks, Project Manager at (386)943-516.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jerald Marks. In advance of the public hearing, draft design documents will be available for public review from May 5, 2015, to June 5, 2015, at the following locations: FDOT District Five Office, 719 S. Woodland Blvd., MS 2-254, DeLand, FL 32720; Herdon Branch Library, 4324 E. Colonial Dr., Orlando, FL 32803; and, Southeast Branch Library, 5575 S. Semoran Blvd., Orlando, FL 32822. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mr. Jerald Marks, Project Manager at (386)943-5161.
